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ITEM 
Resolution 2022-14 – A Resolution of the City Council for the City of Salida Reauthorizing the Temporary Closure of a 

Portion of F Street and Providing for a Revised Procedure for Liquor Licensees to Obtain Proper Authorization for Outdoor 

Expansion 

 

BACKGROUND 
During the summer months of the past two years, the City of Salida has facilitated the temporary closure of certain portions 

of F Street to assist businesses in dealing with the Covid-19 pandemic.  This was done through the emergency provisions 

authorized by the City Council monthly during the pandemic; however, said emergency declaration expired over the winter 

and is no longer in effect.  As such, a new, separate process must be approved by the City Council by resolution in order 

to create the pedestrian plaza that received significant support in the City’s recent Community Survey. 

 

The State’s liquor laws were relaxed during the Covid-19 pandemic to allow for the expansion of its Modification of 

Premises (MOP) guidelines.  The expansion of MOP guidelines continue to receive refinement by the State’s Liquor 

Enforcement Division (LED), and City staff is currently reviewing our MOP guidelines to ensure compliance with State 

law.  The LED released guidance regarding “sidewalk service area” in Regulation 47-302 (attached), which creates the 

ability to utilize streets and sidewalks for liquor service as long as license holders are authorized to utilize the public space; 

the City has also created and updated Requirements and Policies for Expanding Business Activities, also attached. 

 

Questions do exist that require City Council determination for moving forward.  Staff and certain Councilmembers received 

feedback from business owners who preferred to have the plaza in place prior to Memorial Day; however, community 

organizations (notably FIBArk) have suggested keeping the street open for travel until after the Juneteenth holiday (on 

June 20th) to allow for a parade down F Street that would end at its traditional point of 1st Street. Letters to this effect have 

been attached hereto.  An alternative to accomplish both would be for the FIBArk parade to use F Street and end at 2nd 

Street.  

 

In addition, we received commentary that the closure for the plaza could end much earlier, as students and workers 

generally leave in mid-September and crowds appear to slow down after the Labor Day holiday.  The draft Resolution 

currently has the dates of closure from before Memorial Day until after Labor Day; the City Council may determine that 

alternate dates work better to meet community goals. 

 

Another question for City Council to determine is whether to close half of F Street between 2nd and 3rd Streets.  This area 

was closed last year and unfortunately was not an animated space.  The loss of those additional parking spaces appeared 

to not warrant the closure, along with the unusual traffic patterns that became prominent during the plaza closure.  The 

draft of Resolution 2022-14 does not include closure of this half block in 2022. 

 

FISCAL NOTE 
Costs for creating the F Street plaza would be less than $10,000, mostly for labor costs.  Pergolas, trash cans, and chairs 

were purchased last year and would be used again in 2022. 
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STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
Staff recommends approval of Resolution 2022-14, once the City Council has provided feedback on which dates to begin 

and end the closure, along with analysis of whether to close the half block between 2nd and 3rd Streets. 

 

SUGGESTED MOTION 
A City Councilmember should state, “I move to approve Resolution 2022-14”, followed by a second and a roll call vote. 

 



RESOLUTION NO. 2022-14 
(Series 2022) 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL FOR THE CITY OF SALIDA 
REAUTHORIZING THE TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF A PORTION OF F STREET 
AND PROVIDING FOR A REVISED PROCEDURE FOR LIQUOR LICENSEES TO 

OBTAIN PROPER AUTHORIZATION FOR OUTDOOR EXPANSION 

WHEREAS, the City of Salida, Colorado (the “City”) is a statutory city, duly organized and 
existing under the laws of the State of Colorado; 

WHEREAS, as part of an effort to mitigate the negative health effects of the COVID-19 
pandemic and to support the local business community, the City previously closed the portion of F 
Street between Sackett Avenue and 2nd Street to allow for outdoor dining and retail spaces during the 
warmer months of 2020 and 2021; 

WHEREAS, these previous closures of F Street were received positively by both residents of 
the City and members of the local business community alike; 

WHEREAS, pursuant to C.R.S. § 31-15-401(1)(b), the governing body of each municipality 
has the power “[t]o do all acts and make all regulations which may be necessary or expedient for the 
promotion of health or the suppression of disease;” 

WHEREAS, while case numbers fluctuate, the COVID-19 respiratory virus remains a 
prevalent public health concern and continuing to take action to mitigate its spread remains a prudent 
course of action for the City; 

WHEREAS, allowing for additional outdoor dining and retail spaces will help mitigate the 
spread of COVID-19 by reducing the need for individuals to congregate in enclosed, indoor spaces; 

WHEREAS, Section 10-7-30 of the Salida Municipal Code (the “Code”) generally prohibits 
the possession and consumption of alcoholic beverages in public places, but provides an exemption 
for places duly licensed for sale of alcoholic beverages;  

WHEREAS, on September 28, 2021, the Colorado Liquor Enforcement Division (the 
“LED”) published Bulletin 21-05, which provides guidance regarding the service area premises 
extension options available to liquor licenses in municipalities which permit such an expansion; 

WHEREAS, the LED’s COVID-19 temporary modification of premises option, initially 
permitted by emergency rules promulgated in response to the COVID-19 pandemic and previously 
utilized by the City to facilitate these expansions, expires on May 31, 2022;  

WHEREAS, the LED’s guidance identifies a sidewalk service area, as authorized by Regulation 
47-302(A)(4), 1 CCR 203-2, as a more permanent alternative to the expiring COVID-19 temporary 
expansion option; 

WHEREAS, like the COVID-19 temporary expansion option, authorization from the LED 
for a sidewalk service area requires that the licensee have the right of possession for the space from the 
governing body of the municipality; 



WHEREAS, the City will continue to utilize its temporary outdoor expansion application form 
and issue, in the City’s discretion, revocable licenses for the use of public rights-of-way and public 
places to provide liquor licensees the legal right to use these spaces; 

WHEREAS, pursuant to C.R.S. § 31-15-702(1)(a)(I), the governing body of each municipality 
has the power “[t]o lay out, establish, open, alter, widen, extend, grade, pave, or otherwise improve 
streets, parks, and public grounds and vacate the same and… to regulate the use of the same;”  

WHEREAS, the “Requirements and Policies for Expanding Business Activity Parking Lots, 
Parking Spaces and Streets,” previously adopted in conjunction with Resolution 2021-14, functioned 
effectively and applicable portions of said document ought to be continued with this closure of F Street; 
and 

WHEREAS, the City Council finds it desirable and prudent, and in the best interest of the 
general health, safety, and welfare of its residents to reauthorize the temporary closure of a portion of 
F Street and to provide for a revised procedure for liquor licensees to obtain proper authorization for 
outdoor expansion. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE 
CITY  OF SALIDA, COLORADO THAT: 

Section 1. The foregoing recitals are hereby incorporated as conclusions, facts, 
determinations, and findings of the City Council. 

Section 2. The City Council hereby reauthorizes the temporary closure of the streets, alleys, 
and sidewalks on F Street between Sackett Avenue and 2nd Street, effective May 27, 2022 through 
September 7, 2022.  

Section 3. City Council hereby adopts the updated “Requirements and Policies for Expanding 
Business Activity into Parking Lots, Parking Spaces and Streets,” annexed hereto as Exhibit A. 

Section 4. The City Administrator or his designee is hereby authorized to take any further 
action reasonably necessary or prudent to carry out the effect of this Resolution.  

RESOLVED, APPROVED, AND ADOPTED this __ of _____________, 2022. 

 
 City of Salida 

 

 __________________________________ 
 Dan Shore, Mayor 
 
ATTEST: 

 
_____________________________________ 
City Clerk/Deputy City Clerk 



 

 

 

 
 

REQUIREMENTS AND POLICIES FOR EXPANDING BUSINESS 

ACTIVITY INTO PARKING LOTS, PARKING SPACES AND STREETS 

 
The City of Salida desires to work with businesses throughout our community to provide unique outdoor 
experiences for our residents and guests. On Tuesday, April 19, 2022, the Salida City Council approved 
Resolution 2022-14, which directed City staff to facilitate the expansion of outdoor dining and retail 
spaces into parking lots, parking spaces, and even public streets. 
 
In order to proceed with expansion, there are a few rules that businesses must apply as part of an 
application process: 

 
For Restaurants and Bars with a Liquor License 
Any bar or restaurant wishing to expand their existing licensed premise into parking lots or streets must 
apply for a Temporary Modification of Premise (MOP) with the City of Salida. The City will review, and if 
approved, will send the application, signed lease, the applicant's drafted map of the expansion (including 
barriers and access points) and the check to the Colorado Liquor Enforcement Division (LED) for final 
approval. The application form, DR 8442, can be found at:  

www.sbg.colorado.gov/liquor-forms-by-number  
 

Applicants will fill out Section C. Instructions are on page 2 (Section C) for more information. There is a 
$150 processing fee payable to the State of Colorado (written to the Department of Revenue) for the 
Temporary Modification and the form will need to be filled out again, submitted, and remitted to the City 
with a $150 check (written to the Department of Revenue) to end the Temporary Modification.  There is 
no fee for the City of Salida. 

 
Private Parking Lots 

A maximum of fifty percent (50%) or half of existing private parking lots may be utilized for a restaurant 
patio extension for a currently-permitted restaurant, subject to the written approval of the owner of the 
parking lot. 

 
Public Sidewalks 

A clear travel path of five feet (5’) in width and meeting Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) accessible 
path requirements must be maintained and is subject to a revocable license agreement approved by the 
City. The business owner must provide the City an ADA plan if they wish to close or alter a sidewalk 
space. 

 
Public Streets 
Expansion into public streets and rights-of-way shall be at the sole discretion of the City, subject to any 
additional terms deemed necessary. Use of public streets shall only occur where streets are restricted to 
pedestrian traffic only for an entire block. The City will pre- determine four (4) areas, two (2) on each block, 
as sites for a City-installed pergola with seating. The City will work with adjacent business owners to 
minimize encroachment into outdoor space being utilized by that business. 

 
A clear travel path of six feet (6’) in width must be maintained along the center of the street, three feet (3’) 
on each side of the street centerline. The City will put up metal fencing or other temporary means to 

http://www.sbg.colorado.gov/liquor-forms-by-number
http://www.sbg.colorado.gov/liquor-forms-by-number


 

 

 

delineate between the business expansion space and the six-foot clear travel path. Bicycles, 
skateboards, scooters and similar devices must be walked or carried in any area where vehicle traffic is 
not allowed. In addition to no physical objects, no performance will be allowed to encroach into this travel 
path. 
 
The remaining area, extending from the curb to within three feet (3’) from the centerline of the public 
street, at a width equal to the street frontage of the individual physical business, shall be available for 
expansion by that individual business. A business must have a plan for security (including overnight), 
trash maintenance and removal, and rehabilitation for any damage or mess that may occur. 

 
Public Parking Spaces 

For businesses in the Downtown C-2 district on streets that are not closed to vehicle traffic, the use of the 
existing public parking spaces adjacent to and in front of the business may be used with the exception of 
State Highway right-of-way (similar to the City’s existing program for patio spaces). In order to use public 
parking spaces, the business must complete the TOE application with required attachments. In addition, 
the business must provide a safety plan for patrons utilizing this space, including barriers and fencing, 
protection from vehicles by physical means, security (including overnight), trash maintenance and 
removal, and rehabilitation for any damage or mess that may occur due to business activity. The City may 
have barriers and fencing available for the business if needed. 

 
Temporary Structures and Fences 

Any proposed structure or fence shall be secured utilizing weights. Anchors involving drilling or fastening 
to the roadway infrastructure shall be reviewed on a case-by-case basis. 

 Small Tents (<400 s.f.): Small tents of 400 square feet or less are permitted on a temporary basis. 
Where tents are proposed, the City encourages the use of tents having a total area of 400 square feet 
or less to streamline review and approval. 

 Large Tents (>400 s.f.): Tents that are larger than 400 square feet are subject to additional building 
and fire code requirements, greater submittal requirements, and a review process that is more 
extensive than that used for small tents less than 400 square feet in area. 

 Temporary Fences: Fences of a temporary nature with a maximum height of six feet (6’) may be 
installed in connection with a patio extension, subject to the written approval of the property owner. All 
fencing, if installed, shall meet building and fire code access requirements, including for egress. 

 

Temporary Lighting 

Lighting of a temporary nature may be permitted in connection with a patio extension, subject to City 
approval and in compliance with the Salida Municipal Code’s dark sky provisions. 

 
Hours of Operation 

Temporary patio extensions and all activities authorized under this Resolution are required to close or 
cease by 10:00 p.m. 

 
Music, Performance Art, and Outdoor Entertainment 
Businesses may host live performances including but not limited to musicians, artists, buskers, and 
speakers as well as outdoor games and entertainment outside of their business. A business must obtain 
an amplified sound permit from the City for any amplified sound over 65 dB. In no case can the activity or 
performance area, or audience, encroach upon the six-foot (6’) clear travel path down the center of the 
street, the five- foot (5’) clear travel path required on the sidewalks, or any ADA designated paths or 
appurtenances. 

 
Required Approval and Permits: 
In order to take advantage of this program, the business owner will have to use the Administrative Review 
of Temporary Outdoor Expansion application form and provide the City with the following: 

 Applicants must file a signed Revocable License for Use of Public Right Of Way or Public Place. 
 



 

 

 A conceptual site plan of the proposed expansion area showing existing and proposed features, such 
as buildings, fences, roads, alleys, sidewalks and parking lots which are relevant to the application. 
The business must provide the City an ADA accessibility plan for their space. 

 For Businesses with an Approved Liquor License: In addition to the conceptual site plan, the plan 
must include information related to access to and egress from the patio by both patrons and staff; a 
layout of tables, chairs, and serving stations; spacing required for social distancing; and sanitation 
plans and programs. 

 
For Food Trucks and Mobile Vendors 

Businesses along the F Street closure may have a food truck or mobile food vending operation in their 
allocated outdoor area. However the business owner or property owner must own and operate the food 
truck or mobile food vending operation. The business must provide a plan for their food truck, cart, etc. 
which would include hook-ups for power and water as well as whether the food truck, cart, etc. would be 
able to remain in place for the duration of the F Street closure. Only smaller equipment that can be moved 
by hand will be allowed to be removed on a regular basis. Generators will not be allowed. Power must be 
sourced from the adjacent business, and power cords must have appropriate ADA compliant coverings. 
All food vendors must have required Health Department permits. 
 
These measures are subject to change at the sole discretion of the City of Salida and may be 
terminated at any time. 



 

 

 

 











From: Stew Pappenfort
To: drew.nelson@cityofsalida.com
Cc: Alisa Pappenfort; Donna Rhoads
Subject: FIBArk Parade
Date: Thursday, April 14, 2022 5:07:41 PM

Hello Drew,

I am writing to you on behalf of the Past FIBArk Commodores.

As a resident of Salida since 1977, I have attended FIBArk every year. This will be my 45th. I
was honored to be chosen to be the Commodore in 2018.

While the festival was originally focused around the boating community, it evolved into an
event that eventually engaged the entire city with the addition of many non-boating events
such as foot races, the carnival and yes the parade. The festival brings the entire community
together to celebrate one of our greatest assets, the Arkansas River. I feel the parade is an
important way to draw everyone into the celebration.

Last year’s Commodore expressed to me that FIBArk just didn’t seem the same without the
parade. I had to agree. The children along the parade route scooping up candy, seeing old
friends in the crowd, all of the floats representing all facets of the community were all missing.

While I like and support the closing of F Street for the summer months for the pedestrian mall,
I would strongly recommend the City to find a way to reestablish the parade down F Street.
Barriers that would be easier to move for the morning of the parade would not seem to be too
difficult. It’s been a tough last two years and I understand public gatherings were not
encouraged. I feel bringing back the parade would restore a sense of normalcy that we all seek.

Perhaps a more permanent solution to creating a pedestrian mall that would allow shops and
restaurants to expand outdoors and still allow vehicle traffic should be something the city
should look into. Other cities have done this in tasteful ways. Grand Junction immediately
comes to mind but I’m sure there are many examples out there.

Thank you for listening.

Respectfully,

mailto:sgpappy@gmail.com
mailto:drew.nelson@cityofsalida.com
mailto:alisa.pappenfort@salidaelected.com
mailto:djrhoads01@yahoo.com


Stew Pappenfort



From: Rob White
To: Drew Nelson
Cc: Diesel Post; Donna Rhoads
Subject: Fwd: FIBArk Parade/Legacy
Date: Wednesday, April 13, 2022 8:15:16 PM
Attachments: Letter to Council D&J.docx

Drew,

As a member of the Salida community since the fall of 2000, and as the 2017 FIBArk
Commodore, I too would request that the City of Salida consider placing portable vehicle
barriers at the various ends of the F Street blockades in 2022 to ensure that the vehicle
barriers could be easily moved to accommodate a traditional 2022 FIBArk parade along the
length of F Street.

In addition, I would encourage the City of Salida to consider a more workable long term
solution by remodeling the F Street streetscape so that vehicle barriers could be eliminated,
limited parking spaces could be established, pedestrian sidewalks could be widened/expanded
and outside restaurant dining areas could be established for a longer term basis (4 or more
months of the year). My thoughts are that portions of F Street in downtown Salida could be
remodeled to look and function more like the downtown mainstreet in Grand Junction (one
way traffic with limited parking spaces, wide pedestrian sidewalks and dedicated space for
outside restaurant dining areas. If you have not seen how good the Grand Junction mainstreet
streetscape functions and looks with all that was noted above (not to mention the sculptures
and seating areas/benches) I would encourage you to do so. The barriers currently utilized by
the City of Salida, whether concrete or something more portable, still look haphazard in my
mind and detract from the overall appealing nature of downtown Salida.

I thank you in advance for your time and your consideration of the above noted informatioon.

Respectively,
Rob

Rob White
6770 CR 110A
Salida, CO 81201

719.221.8494 M#

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Donna Rhoads <djrhoads01@yahoo.com>
Date: Tue, Apr 12, 2022 at 8:41 PM
Subject: FIBArk Parade/Legacy
To: Bill Block <billdblock@yahoo.com>, Kim Bouldin <dirtdiva31@yahoo.com>, Rob White
<rob.whiteco@gmail.com>, Stew Pappenfort <sgpappy@gmail.com>, Joel McBride
<mcbridej66@gmail.com>, Jim Dickson <av8rjimd@gmail.com>, Tim Brown
<salidatintype@gmail.com>, Susan Hughes <sdhughes@pinonrealestate.com>, Alan
Sulzenfuss <alan@chaffeeclosing.net>, Merle Baranczyk <merleb@avpsalida.com>, Burma
<sgtijack@bresnan.net>, Mike Perschbacher <olderthandirtconst@hotmail.com>, Tom
Karnuta <tkarnuta@gmail.com>, Tom Ewing <lunatics50@msn.com>, John Hansen

mailto:rob.whiteco@gmail.com
mailto:drew.nelson@cityofsalida.com
mailto:diesel.post@cityofsalida.com
mailto:djrhoads01@yahoo.com
mailto:djrhoads01@yahoo.com
mailto:billdblock@yahoo.com
mailto:dirtdiva31@yahoo.com
mailto:rob.whiteco@gmail.com
mailto:sgpappy@gmail.com
mailto:mcbridej66@gmail.com
mailto:av8rjimd@gmail.com
mailto:salidatintype@gmail.com
mailto:sdhughes@pinonrealestate.com
mailto:alan@chaffeeclosing.net
mailto:merleb@avpsalida.com
mailto:sgtijack@bresnan.net
mailto:olderthandirtconst@hotmail.com
mailto:tkarnuta@gmail.com
mailto:lunatics50@msn.com



April 11, 2022



Members of the Salida City Council

Mayor Dan Shore

City Administrator Drew Nelson



RE:  FIBArk Parade



As FIBArk Commodore in 1997, FIBArk President in 2012 and, now, the FIBArk “Historian”, I would like to support the running of the FIBArk Parade, a tradition which has been going on since FIBArk’s inception in 1949.  “The excitement of the 1st Salida-Royal Gorge Boat Race in 1949 was contagious; the five governors from Arkansas, Oklahoma, Kansas, Mississippi, and Colorado were each invited to attend and local businesses, organizations, civic leaders and groups of individuals rallied to be a part of an elaborate downtown parade.  The procession of floats, equestrians, automobiles, bicyclists, pedestrians and pets was spectacular and thousands of spectators lined the main street to watch and cheer in delight.  Prize money of $60, $40, and $20 was awarded to the top three floats.” Quote from the Colorado Local Legacies Project, selected by Senator Wayne Allard (R-CO) for The Library of Congress Bicentennial 2000.

Every year, a Boat Race/FIBArk Parade has adorned the weekend festival and parade themes have spoken to the FIBArk legend and its connection to Salida, such as,

“Boating Capital of the World” (1949), “Heart of International Sports” (1965), “FIBArk Moving into the Future on the Arkansas River” (1990),  “Boating in the Banana Belt” (1993), “Wave of the Future” (1999), “Live the Legacy” (2000), “The Oldest and Boldest” (2002), “FIBArk, 60 Years Young”  (2008), and one of my favorites, ”A History Runs Though It” (2010).  The FIBArk Parade is part of our heritage!

[bookmark: _GoBack]John and I have lived in Salida for over 30 years. Our first Salida date was in 1983 during that year’s FIBArk festival.  After marrying and finishing a teaching assignment in Malawi, Africa, we settled in Salida in 1988, where my parents had built a vacation home and were I had spent a great deal of time growing up.



John and I became involved with FIBArk right away, swept into the unique energy of the river, its events and the celebration of spring in Salida.  The festival drew us in and we have been involved with it ever since. We are writing to support the Parade’s traditional route down F St. through downtown Salida.  Hopefully, barricades to the walking mall could be removed for a few precious hours on the Saturday morning of FIBArk. 



Next year, 2023, will be FIBArks’ 75 year! Let’s please keep the tradition going! Let’s not lose our heritage and the small town feeling that goes along with it.



Thank you for your consideration.



Donna & John Rhoads

6095 CR110

Salida





<jhans6135@aol.com>, Dave McCann <salidafire20@yahoo.com>, Bonnie Schwam
<maverickwest@msn.com>, Mark Roman <mrphomeinspection@gmail.com>, Gary Lacy
<gary@boaterparks.com>, Patrick Hawkins <patricklee@centurylink.net>, P. T. Wood
<pt@woodsdistillery.com>, Mike Harvey <harvey@boaterparks.com>, Shawn Gillis
<shawn@absolutebikes.com>, Ed Loeffel <ejloeffel@gmail.com>, Greg Felt
<gfelt@chaffeecounty.org>
Cc: Annie Ruiter <annie@r-15.net>, Lindsay Sutton <lindsaysuttonart@gmail.com>

Hi to you all,
There has been a discussion about how to hold the FIBArk Parade this year.
There is favor in Salida for closing  F St  for a walking mall between 3rd and Sackett from Memorial Day
to Labor Day, which was successful last year.

The problem is having the ability to hold the FIBArk Parade down F St. during the FIBArk festival, which is
in June. I, personally and my husband, John, feel a compromise could work. Please see our letter to the
City Council for their next meeting  May 3 at 6pm.

Jim Dickson and I plan to go to the May 3rd council meeting, in uniform, to express our  passion for the
FIBArk legacy.
Please join us fo the meeting or write to Drew Nelson this week by Thursay noon, if you like.

Thanks,
Donna
719 221-4008

mailto:jhans6135@aol.com
mailto:salidafire20@yahoo.com
mailto:maverickwest@msn.com
mailto:mrphomeinspection@gmail.com
mailto:gary@boaterparks.com
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mailto:pt@woodsdistillery.com
mailto:harvey@boaterparks.com
mailto:shawn@absolutebikes.com
mailto:ejloeffel@gmail.com
mailto:gfelt@chaffeecounty.org
mailto:annie@r-15.net
mailto:lindsaysuttonart@gmail.com


 
April 11, 2022 
 
Members of the Salida City Council 
Mayor Dan Shore 
City Administrator Drew Nelson 
 
RE:  FIBArk Parade 
 
As FIBArk Commodore in 1997, FIBArk President in 2012 and, now, the FIBArk “Historian”, I would like to 

support the running of the FIBArk Parade, a tradition which has been going on since FIBArk’s inception in 

1949.  “The excitement of the 1st Salida-Royal Gorge Boat Race in 1949 was contagious; the five 

governors from Arkansas, Oklahoma, Kansas, Mississippi, and Colorado were each invited to attend and 

local businesses, organizations, civic leaders and groups of individuals rallied to be a part of an elaborate 

downtown parade.  The procession of floats, equestrians, automobiles, bicyclists, pedestrians and pets 

was spectacular and thousands of spectators lined the main street to watch and cheer in delight.  Prize 

money of $60, $40, and $20 was awarded to the top three floats.” Quote from the Colorado Local 

Legacies Project, selected by Senator Wayne Allard (R-CO) for The Library of Congress Bicentennial 2000. 

Every year, a Boat Race/FIBArk Parade has adorned the weekend festival and parade themes have 
spoken to the FIBArk legend and its connection to Salida, such as, 
“Boating Capital of the World” (1949), “Heart of International Sports” (1965), “FIBArk Moving into the 

Future on the Arkansas River” (1990),  “Boating in the Banana Belt” (1993), “Wave of the Future” (1999), 

“Live the Legacy” (2000), “The Oldest and Boldest” (2002), “FIBArk, 60 Years Young”  (2008), and one of 

my favorites, ”A History Runs Though It” (2010).  The FIBArk Parade is part of our heritage! 

John and I have lived in Salida for over 30 years. Our first Salida date was in 1983 during that year’s 
FIBArk festival.  After marrying and finishing a teaching assignment in Malawi, Africa, we settled in Salida 
in 1988, where my parents had built a vacation home and were I had spent a great deal of time growing 
up. 
 
John and I became involved with FIBArk right away, swept into the unique energy of the river, its events 
and the celebration of spring in Salida.  The festival drew us in and we have been involved with it ever 
since. We are writing to support the Parade’s traditional route down F St. through downtown Salida.  
Hopefully, barricades to the walking mall could be removed for a few precious hours on the Saturday 
morning of FIBArk.  
 
Next year, 2023, will be FIBArks’ 75 year! Let’s please keep the tradition going! Let’s not lose our 
heritage and the small town feeling that goes along with it. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Donna & John Rhoads 
6095 CR110 
Salida 
 



From: Tamar Madrigal
To: drew.nelson@cityofsalida.com
Subject: Street Closure
Date: Wednesday, April 13, 2022 8:09:21 PM

Hello, I just wanted to ask if anyone had suggested that the street closure be pushed back a week to the first Monday
in June to accommodate the pride parade?

Tamar Madrigal
Corvus Clothing and Curiosities
132 F Street
Salida Co 81201
5127697997

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:tamarmadrigal@gmail.com
mailto:drew.nelson@cityofsalida.com


April!2,2A22

Mernbers of the Salida City Council
Mayor Dan Shore
City Administrator Drew Nelson

RE: Closing F Street During the Summer

As owners of the Mixing Bowl store in Downtown Salida, we are in support of closing F Street during the
summer months of June, July and August but with the specific caveat that F Street be open again
shortly after Labor Day. We observed that last year, street traffic slowed significantly after that time
and F Street felt increasingly unlively. Having the street open to traffic would have increased F Street
vitality and allowed our customers to park near our store and thus would have increased our sales.

Equally important is to preserve our Salida heritage and Downtown tradition which means we believe it
is imperative to open F Street for the FlBArk Parade in lune. lf the decision is to barricade F Street at the
beginning of June, then we support removal of these barriers on the day of the FlBArk Parade. Because
FlBArk is a celebration of the river and all activities are close to the river, the parade should continue to
be on the business blocks of F Street and end at First Street as it has in the past.

Thank you for your consideration
Yours truly,

Bob and Katy ', Owners
The Mixing BowlStore
148 F Street
Salida
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